News Release

US DEPARTMENT OF LABOR, INTERNATIONAL LABOUR ORGANIZATION ANNOUNCE PARTNERSHIP TO CURB GENDER-BASED VIOLENCE, HARASSMENT IN WORLD OF WORK

Joint memorandum seeks to establish strategies to eliminate gender-based violence at work

WASHINGTON – To curb widespread gender-based violence and harassment in workplaces across all industries and occupations, the U.S. Department of Labor today announced that its Women's Bureau has signed a memorandum of understanding with the International Labour Organization Office for the United States and Canada to create a world of work free of gender-based violence and harassment.

Under the agreement, the Women's Bureau and the ILO will host a series of national and regional meetings where stakeholders will collaborate on strategies to help eliminate gender-based violence and harassment in the world of work. The department's Bureau of International Labor Affairs will support the partnership by providing consultation on events and activities.

"For far too long, workers have been exposed to widespread harassment, rape, sexual assault and other forms of violence in their spaces of work. The Women's Bureau and the International Labour Organization are determined to change this awful reality," explained Women's Bureau Director Wendy Chun-Hoon. "Together, the Women's Bureau, the ILO and our partners at the Bureau of International Labor Affairs will host national and regional meetings centered on the voices of workers and survivors as we find new ways to help eliminate gender-based violence across industries and occupations."

The partnership aims to end violence and harassment in the world of work throughout the U.S. by uplifting the principles and promising practices featured in the ILO Violence and Harassment Convention. Adopted in June 2019, <u>Convention 190 is the first international treaty to recognize the right to a world of work free from violence and harassment</u> and to provide a framework to prevent and address its occurrence. The <u>U.S. National Plan to End Gender-Based Violence</u> refers to the principles of Convention 190 and calls for addressing and preventing gender-based violence, including sexual harassment, in the world of work.

"This dynamic partnership with the Women's Bureau has already borne fruit by bringing together workers, employers, local government leaders, unions and worker advocates who are addressing these issues every day and are keen to know examples of effective responses and good practices around the U.S. and other countries, and across all sectors in the world of work," said Director Kevin Cassidy of the International Labour Organization Office for the United States and Canada.

"Convention 190's rights-based approach, which covers all workers, regardless of their employment relationship, expands the range of action-oriented strategies available to our partners in the U.S. We look forward to increasing the implementation of C190 as we work with the Women's Bureau and contribute to the objectives of the U.S. National Plan on this critical issue for building respectful workplaces everywhere," Cassidy added.

Read the U.S. National Plan to End Gender-Based Violence.

Agency: Women's Bureau **Date:** May 25, 2023

Release Number: 23-1112-NAT

Media Contact: Monica Vereen
Phone Number: 202-693-4686
Email: vereen.monica.c@dol.gov

Share This









More News Releases

Previous

Next Up

News Release

US DEPARTMENT OF LABOR, INTERNATIONAL LABOUR ORGANIZATION RENEW PARTNERSHIP TO END GENDER-BASED VIOLENCE, HARASSMENT IN WORLD OF WORK

Memorandum of understanding will also strengthen care infrastructure

WASHINGTON – The U.S. Department of Labor today announced that its Women's Bureau renewed a memorandum of understanding with the International Labour Organization office for the United States and Canada to continue working together to end gender-based violence and harassment in the world of work.

The renewed agreement aims to strengthen care infrastructure - a key priority for the department and the ILO - by promoting international best practices into U.S. policy and programs, while also elevating domestic initiatives and progress in global meetings and exchanges.

Under the agreement, the Women's Bureau and ILO, with support from the department's Bureau of International Labor Affairs, will continue to convene workers, union representatives, employers and government representatives to identify and share strategies to eliminate gender-based violence and harassment in the world of work. A central focus will be the strategies outlined in the <u>U.S. National Plan to End Gender-Based Violence</u>, which incorporates principles from the ILO's <u>Convention 190</u> on Violence and Harassment.

Building on the successful model established under the 2023 agreement, the Women's Bureau, ILO and ILAB will engage in domestic and international meetings over the next year to promote regional, national and international best practices to address gender-based violence and harassment and strengthen the care economy.

"Since we began working with the International Labour Organization's office for the United States and Canada, we have seen the power of collective action to end gender-based violence and harassment in the world of work. Through over 40 regional and national convenings, we have heard firsthand from workers, unions, employers and government representatives about how we can enact worker and survivor-led solutions and shift culture to end gender-based violence and harassment," said Women's Bureau Director Wendy Chun-Hoon.

The partnership will also support the outcomes of the ILO's <u>General Discussion Committee on Decent Work and the Care Economy</u>, while centering the voices of women workers in policy and programmatic solutions.

"The International Labour Organization's partnership with the Women's Bureau brings workers, employers and local government leaders to learn from each other and tackle gender-based violence and harassment in the world of work. We can learn from effective responses and good practices around the U.S. and other countries, and across all sectors in the world of work," said Director Amber Barth of the International Labour Organization office for the United States and Canada.

"Convention 190's rights-based approach, which covers all workers, regardless of their employment relationship, expands the range of action-oriented strategies available to our partners in the U.S. We look forward to increasing the implementation of the principles of C190 as we work with the Women's Bureau in conjunction with ILAB to contribute to the objectives of the United States on this critical issue for building respectful workplaces everywhere," Barth added.

Director Chun-Hoon added: "Through this renewed partnership, we look forward to continuing to work together over the next year in various domestic and international spaces to support care workers and ensure that workers are safe and respected wherever they work."

Agency: Women's Bureau

Date: December 10, 2024

Release Number: 24-2510-NAT

Media Contact: Monica Vereen Phone Number: 202-693-4686 Email: vereen.monica.c@dol.gov

Share This